Anna meets with City Council and Beeston Residents

On Tuesday 13th August Anna met with the Leader of Nottingham City Council, Jon Collins, as well as representatives from Nottinghamshire County and Broxtowe Borough Councils.

Anna said it was a very positive meeting, please scroll down to read the items Anna raised for discussion at the meeting, and Anna's subsequent letter to Cllr Collins, confirming the commitments made. You can read NET's response to the points discussed at the meeting at the bottom of this page: "Response from Chris Deas 27.08.13".

Following the CIty Council meeting, Anna met with residents affected by the works on Lower Road / Fletcher Road and Anna is following up on a number of points raised by residents - please scroll down to read Anna's subsequent letter to Cllr Collins (23rd August 2013) and Cllr Collins's response (5th September 2013).

Anna commented, "Councillor Collins has asked for another meeting in a month’s time when he will provide details on the cap and a special hardship fund for traders and update me with the results of the numerous complaints I have raised on behalf of residents in Beeston and Chilwell".

Anna raises the concerns of residents and businesses 
On Monday 22nd July Anna met with local business representatives as well as officers from NET and Broxtowe Borough Council. Anna not only raised the concerns of residents on Lower Road and Fletcher Road, but also the concerns of businesses along the High Road and Chilwell Road regarding the Financial Assistance Package. 
The concerns of residents on the Beeston Roads centred on rats as well as adherence to the code of construction practice- with noise and dust being particular concerns. Speaking after the meeting Anna said, "It is unacceptable that people have to live with this. I am fuming about this but I have been given assurance from NET that they will sort it out."
With regards to the Financial Assistance Package, following the meeting Anna has written on behalf of businesses to Cllr Jon Collins, Leader of Nottingham City Council. Anna has requested that the Financial Assistance Package be revisited so that businesses can survive and called for an urgent meeting.
Previous Postings:

Work started on High Road / Chilwell Road on 25th March 2013- further details are attached at the bottom of this page.

Shops and businesses remain open and there was a great street party on 30th March to celebrate the first rate shops, pubs, bars. cafes and other businesses. Details (including timetable) of the FREE Chilwell Road / High Road shoplink bus can be found at the bottom of this page.

Free Car Parking

Visitors to Chilwell Road/ High Road can also now enjoy two hours free parking in over 70 easily accessible car parking spaces in selected car parks. 
The car parks include: 
•  Holly Lane (35 spaces) – free for up to 3 hours 
•  A new off-street car park next to Chilwell Road Methodist Church (20 spaces) – 
accessed via Collin Street 
•  A new off-street car park near Ellis Grove (12 spaces) 
•  New on-street car parking on Ellis Grove and Imperial Road  
•  On-street parking on High Road  – peak period loading restrictions no longer 
apply
 

Beeston Bus Station

Please note, the changes to Beeston Bus Station which were due to take place on 8th April will now not take place until 22nd April and details of where to catch your bus as of Friday 26th April can be found by scrolling down.

Meeting with NET - 19th April 2013

I shared the concerns of local businesses (my Constituency Office is on the High Road) during the first week of works just before Easter, regarding signage, diversion routes and communications, amongst other things.I requested a meeting with NET which took place on 19th April, please read the document at the foot of the page for details of what we discussed. 

Chilwell Road / High Road Traders "enough is enough"

Small, independent traders including food outlets and shops met NET on Tuesday (November 27) evening to be told two sections of this part of the tram route will each be CLOSED to traffic for six months, consecutively. This is a very serious situation and I spoke to the Secretary of State for Transport the next day. Patrick McLoughlin shares my concerns and asked me to write to him requesting his advice and an urgent meeting. I have placed a copy of my letter at the bottom of this page. Copies of the letter have also gone to the Borough, City and County Councils as well as to NET. I will distribute copies to traders on High Road and Chilwell Road. My letter is self explanatory! I will also contact Broxtowe Borough Council to see what more they can do to assist traders with what is in truth an intolerable situation.

